
Remembrance Day Service 

In Australia, Remembrance Day is 

always observed on 11 November, 

regardless of the day of the week, and 

is not a public holiday; it is a time when 

people can pay their respects to the 

substantial number of soldiers who 

died in battle. As 2018 is the centennial 

of the end of World War I, I am 

especially pleased that Kristin Zacher 

(Teacher & Community Librarian) has 

coordinated a service for this year. 

Please see the attached flyer. I look 

forward to your company, Sunday 

morning, at the front of the school. 

 

Year 1/2 Whyalla Camp 

Students had a wonderful 2 days in 

Whyalla last week. Thank you Mrs. 

Collins for the outstanding range of 

learning opportunities, and 

congratulations to our students who 

were noted by onlookers and providers 

as being a very switched on and well-

behaved group. I hope you enjoy the 

pictorial report in this Newsletter. 

All the very best, 

Peter 
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TERM 4 
 

Week 4 

 

November 7th 

 

 2018 
 

 

DIARY DATES 
 
 

 
7th, 8th, 9th/11/18 
Year 6-10 Aquatics 
Camp 
 
16/11/18 - Assembly 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Respect 
Caring 

Fairness 
Responsibility 

  

 
Disclaimer: 
The opinions in this newsletter 
do not necessarily reflect those 
of the Department of 
Education and Child 
Development or Lock Area 
School. 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

Aquatics Camp~ Yr. 6-10s 

I was thinking, “What a brave bunch of 

intrepid students and staff they are!” as 

I saw our Yr. 6-10 students, staff & 

parents packing the trailer for their 

Aquatics Camp in Coffin Bay; brooding 

clouds on the horizon, and the threat of 

looming rain. I have no doubt they will 

have a wonderful time, as all the other 

groups have had on their camps, and 

come back brimming full of shared 

experiences. I wish them all well.   

 

Pre-School to School Transition 

There will be 7 little people beginning 

their Pre-school to School transition this 

Thursday. How exciting it must be for 

them. As we move into an 

amalgamated body (LELC + LAS in one), 

our transition will not be quite as 

distinct in future. The integration across 

the Pre-school to Yr. 1 cohort will 

happen far more frequently across 

2019. I strongly believe that the 

‘seamless’ progression that an 

amalgamated body can provide will 

benefit the social-emotional and 

cognitive development of all our early 

years’ learners.  
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LOCK AREA SCHOOL MAGAZINE 
 

 

2018 Magazine Donation 
 

We……………………………………………………………………would like to donate to the magazine. 

 

Please find enclosed $.................................. 
 

 

 

 

Signed……………………………………………………… 

 

 

 
LOCK AREA SCHOOL 2018 SCHOOL MAGAZINE 
 

If you require extra magazines apart from those ordered at the start of the school year with the Materials 

and Service charges. The cost of the 2018 magazine will be $25 (GST Inc.) each. ORDERS ARE NOW 

BEING TAKEN UNTIL FRIDAY 30th November. 
 

Attention: Beth Sampson / Finance Office 
 

 

 

Name ______________________________________________________________ 
 

Number of copies _______________ 
 

Money Enclosed $ 
 

 

 

Signed ________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

FROSTING & SPRINKLES 

 

This Saturday night we're having our "Night in the Park"!  
It will be in the community park, we'll have tables & 
chairs there, but just In case it gets a little busy you may 
as well throw a chair in! Can't hurt! 
We apologise, but it is strictly no pre-order to ensure 

easier flow when we're off site from the café 
You don't have to book, just turn up, How-ever if you 
have a larger group and would like to let us know what 
time you're coming we can be a little more prepared! 
Takeaway is available if you prefer, gluten free options if 
required (this can be pre-ordered during the week). 

Most importantly, don't forget your esky!  
We hope to see you there! 5:30pm - 9:00pm 
1 

The Frosting & Sprinkles Team 
 

FOR SALE 

 
 

5 x 20 week old young hens, 
(1 x rooster to give away) 
Hatched -  17.06.2018 
$20 each  
 
Anne Siviour 0428 873035 
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LOCK & DISTRICTS SWIMMING POOL 

 

The swimming pool will be officially open as of this 
Saturday, 10th November. 
If you haven’t already, please pay your membership so 
you can utilise this amazing facility as much as possible 
as the weather heats up. 
Donna Bowey will be drawing up a complete roster in 
the next couple of days so if you have any preferred 
dates, please let her know ASAP. 
 

CPR COURSE 

 

There will be a CPR course held in Lock  
Sunday 18th November, 2018. 10am-12:30pm.  
$60 per person. 
Bookings via www.applyfirstaid.com.au/ep-training or 
call Tania on 0428146835. 
All participants require a USI number. 
 

NETBALL NEWS 

  
A HUGE THANK YOU TO ALL THE LADIES WHO 
ATTENDED OUR AGM ON FRIDAY NIGHT  
Our committee has been well supported considering 
the small numbers in our community! 
Positions are as follows: 
Vice President: Jodie Thompson 
Secretary: Georgie Wheare 
Assistant Secretary: Tanya Habner 
Treasurer: Melanie Cummins 
Recorder: Jane Pearce 
Wardrobe: Milly Morton 
Umpires Co-ordinator: Tanya Habner 
Other Committee Members: Donna Bowey, Gabby 
Zerk, Kelsey Hurrell, Karen Hurrell & Kristin Zacher (all 
other committee members have taken on roles in the 
club) 
 
As you may have noticed we are looking for a 
PRESIDENT & we are also looking for someone to take 
on the SPONSORSHIP role. 
If you are interested in taking on either role, please 
contact any committee member and have a chat. 
There will be a very supportive Vice President & 
Secretary as well as Life Members on our committee 
with much experience to help with guidance. 
With so much support on the current committee now is 
a great time to step up and have a go. 
Please consider supporting your club and our children's 
clubs’ future! 
 
CALLING FOR ALL COACHING APPLICATIONS FOR THE 
2019 NETBALL SEASON 
A GRADE 
A RESERVES 
B GRADE 
B RESERVES 
D GRADE 
E GRADE 
E RESERVES 
Applications close on Wednesday 5th December 18 
@5pm and can be emailed to Georgie Wheare at  

 

wheare75@bigpond.com 
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